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Notes from Janell 
 

Happy May!!  Memorial Day is 
right around the corner, this year is 
flying by.  It has been a hard month 
for me as I have lost someone that 
has been a part of my life more 
than 30 years.  I was shocked when 
I got the call and still struggle with 
the news today.  Mr. Tree and I 
shared the same birthday. The 18th 
of December for me and the 18th 
of February for him.  

His birthday this year I wanted to 
make him a quilt. Nothing amazing 
but made special just for him.  I 
had found a panel that was perfect 
for a throw so I started.  It took me 
longer to make than I expected 

and got it to him 2 months late. I 
am so thankful I got the quilt 
finished.   

 It is not perfect for all the reasons 
I know, learning a new machine, 
using Minky on the back, quilting it 
myself etc. What I do know is that 
he liked it and used it. What I do 
know is when I walked into the 
family home this past week there it 
was, sitting on his chair, Red 
Tractors in a green field and navy 
blue border. What I do know is 
that it gave me such comfort to 
know I had got it done, gave it to 
him and he had a chance to enjoy 
it.  

You never know what might hap-
pen in life but sometimes it is the 
simplest things that give us com-
fort. When you make a quilt with 
someone in mind, you give it a 
little more, want it to be perfect, 
and sew it with love.  If it gave him 
a smile, or a little warmth during 
his last painful days at home, I find 
great peace in that.   

Make those quilts, give them to 
your loved ones, it might be you 
receiving the biggest gift from it, 
peace. 

 

Janell Willis 
President 
 

Fat Chance 

Dorothy has done it again by “Spring”-ing 

ahead and by bringing flowers into our won-

derful array of fabric for this months of May. 

Hopefully our gloomy days are past and we can 

again have baskets of flowery fabric.   

Again, We both thank you for your participa-

tion. 

Alyce Kauffman and  

Dorothy Lindsay 

 

 

General Meeting 

May 30, 2018 

Cal-Trans Building 

Doors open at 6:00 

Meeting at 6.30 
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Programs and Speakers 

In April, Analie Belden spoke on 
the Dresden Dance, followed by a 
Dresden workshop.  I’m looking 
forward to seeing some of the 
completed projects.  Mine isn’t 
completed yet, nor have I used my 
sparkly zipper … but I’ve got a good 
start. 

 

Mary Boyer, the 
green quilter, will be 
joining us this month.  
She will be speaking 
on The Art of Treas-
ure Hunting and 
Wearable Art.  She 
thinks of herself as a junk rescuer 
or a “Green Quilter”.   The lecture 
will talk about how you can turn 
“found” items into useful works of 
art that one can wear as jackets or 
other items that you can use 
around the house.   Be ready to be 
inspired to look at your treasures 
in a different light.  Dinner with the 
speaker will be at 4:45 pm at Casa 
Carlos.  Call, text or email Colleen 
by Monday, May 28 if you want to 
come. 
On June 9, from 9 am to 3:30 pm, 
we will be having another free sew 
day.  Feel free to bring one of your 
own projects or to work on a com-
munity service project or a fidget 

quilt.  I (Colleen) will be bringing a 
few toys to share with anyone in-
terested in trying something new, 
and I encourage any of you who 
have a cool tool you would like to 
share to bring it and share as well.  
Eileen will be taking sign ups at the 
May meeting so we have an idea 
how many to expect. 

 

Looking forward, our own Diana 
Tatro will be speaking at the June 
meeting. 

 

Eileen will also be taking signups 
for 2 other classes:  Sandy Klop’s 
class on Thursday, July 26  You can 
choose “Stars at Play”  or “Triple 
Crown Quilt” and Linda Ballard’s 
class on Friday, August 24 from 6-9 
pm and Saturday,  August 25 from 
9 am to 3 pm.  She’ll be teaching 
Checker’s Stars.  

 

CƛŘƎŜǘ vǳƛƭǘǎΥ  I was asked at the 
last meeting to share some fidget 
quilt pictures.  On April 12th, we 
presented the quilts to some de-
lighted nurses at Rideout Hospital.  
Thanks again to everyone who 
contributed!  And they will always 
take more.  Get them to me if you 
finish one, and I will make sure it 
gets to Rideout. 
 

Please feel free to contact us if you 
have ideas for programs or speak-
ers or classes, or if you have  
questions. 

 

1st VP  Colleen Pelfrey  
muirhiker@gmail.com  
530-713-0274  

Eileen Milligan 

eileenmilligan52@gmail.com   

480-244-2490 

 

 
 
 
 

mailto:muirhiker@gmail.com
mailto:eileenmilligan52@gmail.com
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Board Meeting Minutes 

±![[9¸ v¦L[¢ D¦L[5 .h!w5 a99¢LbD  

aŀȅ мпΣ нлмуΦ 

aŜƳōŜǊǎ tǊŜǎŜƴǘ: Janell Willis, Colleen Pelfrey, Eileen Milligan, Diana Craddock, Gloria Adams, Sharon East-
er,  Joetta Danielson, Carleen Hagen, and Gail Gilmore.                                       . 
/ŀƭƭ ǘƻ ƻǊŘŜǊ 
A meeting of the ±ŀƭƭŜȅ vǳƛƭǘ DǳƛƭŘ .ƻŀǊŘ was held at рмф 5 {ǘǊŜŜǘ ƛƴ aŀǊȅǎǾƛƭƭŜ on aŀȅ мпΣ нлму. It was 
called to order by President Janell Willis at пΥл т  ǇƳ. 
tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ǊŜƳŀǊƪǎΥ  
Welcome to everyone. 
{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΥ Minutes approved after spelling of Diana Craddock’s name was corrected. Motion to approve with 
corrections made (Colleen/Eileen). Unanimous vote followed. 
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΥ  
Checking balance as of May 10, 2018  is $3,860.68.   Savings balance as of May 10, 2018  is $16,072.41.                                
±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΥ 
No new presenters at this time. 

 

¦ƴŬƴƛǎƘŜŘ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎΥ  
bƻƳƛƴŀǝƴƎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 
No changes from who was announced at General Meeting in April. Nominations from floor and voting at May 
General Meeting. 
aŜŜǝƴƎ ¢ƛƳŜ /ƘŀƴƎŜǎ 
The new schedule will start at the May meeting. We will start at 6:30. The 10 minute break will continue. 
CŀƛǊΥ  Sign-up sheets and block announcements 
No report was given. 
.ȅ-ƭŀǿǎ ς  
Still in process. 

 

bŜǿ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎΥ 

 

!ƴȅ ōƛƭƭǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇŀƛŘΣ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ Ǉŀȅ ōŜŦƻǊŜ WǳƴŜ олΦ 
hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ vǳƛƭǘΥ Unveiling and decision on quilt 
The beautiful quilt was accepted by the Board. The unveiling will be at our May General Meeting.  

 

wŜǉǳŜǎǘ ŦǊƻƳ {ǳǧŜǊ vǳƛƭǘ DǳƛƭŘ 
The Sutter Guild requested that we partner with them in making quilts for the Rideout Cancer Center. The 
motion was made and seconded by (Colleen/Carleen) that we partner with the Sutter Quilt Guild to donate 
quilts to the Rideout Cancer Center. A unanimous vote followed. These quilts will be in addition to the Foster 
Care quilts we currently donate. The hospital requests lap quilts that are approximately 40 x 50 for men and 
women.  

 

 

  Minutes continued on next page. . . . . 
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Minutes, continued 

. . .Minutes continued  

{ƘƻǇ ¢ŀƭƪ ŦƻǊ !ŶƭƛŀǘŜǎ ǘƻ ŀŘŘ ǘƻ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ 
The motion was made and seconded (Eileen/Carleen) that we add scheduled time for our affiliates to briefly 
share about upcoming classes or products in their shops. There was unanimous approval. 
/ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ wŜǇƻǊǘǎΥ 
±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜǎΥ 
Sew Day is confirmed for June 9th. Colleen will bring things to share from her class –Taking out the Dye- so 
people can play with her stuff. Bring whatever you want to work on. Also, it gives you a chance to chat with 
fellow quilters and possibly learn something new. 
The Rideout Hospital has submitted information to the Appeal Democrat about our contribution of the Fidget 
Quilts to the Alzheimer patients. There is an article expected to be in the upcoming Sunday paper about it. 
“Meet the Teachers” last month opened up opportunities for new speakers. New speakers are being consid-
ered. No contracts have been finalized at this time. Refer to VQG Newsletter for confirmed presenters. 
{ƘƻǇ ¢ŀƭƪ ŦƻǊ !ŶƭƛŀǘŜǎ ǘƻ ŀŘŘ ǘƻ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ 
The motion was made and seconded (Eileen/Carleen) that we add scheduled time for our affiliates to briefly 
share about upcoming classes or products in their shops. There was unanimous approval. 
/ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ wŜǇƻǊǘǎΥ 
±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜǎΥ 
Sew Day is confirmed for June 9th. Colleen will bring things to share from her class –Taking out the Dye- so 
people can play with her stuff. Bring whatever you want to work on. Also, it gives you a chance to chat with 
fellow quilters and possibly learn something new. 
The Rideout Hospital has submitted information to the Appeal Democrat about our contribution of the Fidget 
Quilts to the Alzheimer patients. There is an article expected to be in the upcoming Sunday paper about it. 
“Meet the Teachers” last month opened up opportunities for new speakers. New speakers are being consid-
ered. No contracts have been finalized at this time. Refer to VQG Newsletter for confirmed presenters. 
/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΥ 
Twenty packets of precut 5 inch squares to make quilts for community service were handed out at last 
meeting. Hopefully many tops will be brought to our May meeting. 
aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΥ 
No additional members this month. 
 It was suggested that the membership roster be updated to include our new members or an addendum to 
the roster be sent to members so we could keep it with the current roster.  
CŀŎƛƭƛǝŜǎΥ  
No facility has been found for our Christmas Party. Carleen and Janell are still looking. 
¦ChΥ 
It is going well. Members are completing projects. 
.ƭƻŎƪ hŦ ¢ƘŜ aƻƴǘƘΥ 
It will be starting soon. There are around 40 members signed up to participate. 
 
bŜȄǘ .ƻŀǊŘ aŜŜǝƴƎΥ  WǳƴŜ ммΣ нлму at 519 D St. in Marysville, California. Meeting begins at пΥлл ǇƳΦ 
!ŘƧƻǳǊƴƳŜƴǘΥ Meeting was adjourned at рΥлф ǇƳΦ  
Respectfully Submitted, 
Gloria Adams 
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Helpful Hints from Alyce 

Pine Tree Quilt Guild ~ 
Quilt Class open to all 

I’m a Program Chairperson of Pine 
Tree Quilt Guild in Grass Valley. 

 We have openings in our June 6 & 7 
class. The teacher is Mel Beach and 
she’s teaching Magnificent Mandala’s. 
We are opening it to other guilds. and 
wonder if you could get word to your 
members. She’s been on THE QUILT 
SHOW and is a patient and fabulous 
teacher. We feel fortunate to have her 
teach a 2 day class. 

Contact Margaret Vodicka: 

margaret_vodicka@hotmail.com 

Have you ever heard of oiling your thread?  I 
learned this tip from Sharon Schamber in a 
class I took some years ago.  Oiling your 
thread will help lubricate your machine, as 
well as keep lint accumulation down.   

 

мΦ   Buy pharmacy-grade Mineral Oil 
(available over the counter in the pharmacy 
department of any drugstore). 
нΦ   A plastic container with a lid.  Put the oil 
in it and you’ll be able to use it repeatedly. 
оΦ   Dunk your spool of thread in the oil and 
roll it around to cover it with oil.  Do this for 
about 30 seconds (or more if you’re not im-
patient).   
пΦ   Use an old rag (I use an old washcloth), 
take the spool out of the oil, set it upright on 
the washcloth and let it sit overnight.  Don’t 
be concerned if the thread appears darker at 
first.  It will lighten up as the oil drains.  The 
oiled thread will not affect your fabric. It’s 
ready to use the next day. 

 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǝǇ ŦǊƻƳ YƛƳ .ǳȊƻƭƛŎƘΦ  !ƭȅŎŜΩǎ ǝǇǎ ǿƛƭƭ 
ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ƴŜȄǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΗ   

mailto:margaret_vodicka@hotmail.com
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Fons & Porter Subscription 

New Offer from Fons & Porter! 

 

The offer is a one-year subscription to Love of Quilting with FIVE FREE BONUS 
GIFTS:  Fons & Porterõs String- Pieced Quilts booklet, Fons and Porterõs Terrific Top-

pers booklet, and THREE FREE spools of Sulky thread. 

Your subscription still costs only $15 for either a new or a renewal subscription.  Just 
send your check to me at 769 Rice Way in Yuba City, and make sure the check is made 

out to the Guild. 

Donõt miss a single issue:  send your check.  The expiration date for this special offer is 
June 30, 2018, so have your check to me no later than the June guild meeting,. 

Sharon Easter 

Valley Quilt Guild May 2018 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Quilt Shows ~ 2018 
 

aŀȅ му-мф wƻǎŜǾƛƭƭŜ vǳƛƭǘ DǳƛƭŘ 
  Lutheran Church of the 
  Resurrection 
  6365 Douglas Blvd 
  Granite Bay, CA 
  Fri 10-5, Sat 10-4 
WǳƴŜ но-нп hŎŜŀƴ ²ŀǾŜ vǳƛƭǘŜǊǎ 
  Quilt show 
  Fort Bragg, CA  

 

!ǳƎ п-р /ƘŜǎǘŜǊ tƛŜŎŜƳŀƪŜǊǎ  
   “Quilting by the Lake” 

  Chester High School 
  612 1st Street 
  Chester, CA (near beautiful Lake 

   Almanor) 

  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 

 

hŎǘ с  tŀŎƛŬŎ Cƭȅǿŀȅ vǳƛƭǘŜǊǎ 
  Colusa County Fairgrounds 
  On 10th Street 
  Colusa, CA 
  Sat only, 10-4 

 

 
 
 

 
hŎǘ с ϧ т [ŀŘƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ŀƪŜ 
  Lake County Fairgrounds 
  401 Main Street 
  Lakeport, CA 
  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 

 

hŎǘ нл-нм wƛŘƎŜ vǳƛƭǘŜǊǎ 
  Elks Lodge 
  Paradise, CA 
  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 

 
 
 

hŎǘ нт ϧ ну hǊƻǾƛƭƭŜ tƛŜŎŜƳŀƪŜǊǎ 
  Oroville Auditorium 
  Oroville, CA   
  Fri 10-5, Sat 10-4 
 

bƻǾ мс-му wƛǾŜǊ /ƛǘȅ vǳƛƭǘŜǊǎΩ DǳƛƭŘ 
  Scottish Rite Temple 
  6151 H Street 
  Sacramento, CA 
  Fri & Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 
 

There is no charge for 

Upcoming Quilt Show listings 
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Affiliate Members 

 SEW-N-PIECE  

Vivian Riley, Owner 
410 4th St.  Marysville, CA 95901 

530-713-3822   
Info@sew-n-piece.com     Sew-n-piece.com 

LINDA BALLARD & CO  

22526 Bridlewood Lane 
Palo Cedro, CA 96073 

530-547-3461   530-547-2061 (Fax) 
linda@letsquilt.com      www.letsquilt.com 

SEW-SO-SHOP 

990-C Klamath Ln Ste 18 
Yuba City, CA 95991 

Jim and Nicky  530-742-7626 
sewsoshop@att.net      www.sewsoshop.com 

FRIENDS AROUND THE BLOCK  

 

211 8th St., Colusa, CA   95932 
Carol Lindquist  530-458-7467 

www.friendsaroundtheblock.com  
friendsaroundtheblock@outlook.com 

MELISSA & MOM  

613 N Barrett Rd. 
Yuba City, CA 95991 

Eileen Milligan    480-244-2490 
eileenmilligan52@gmail.com 

QUILTS BY CATHY  

 

1436 Coughlin Ct., Yuba City, CA   95993 
Cathy Evans   530-671-6047 

quiltsbycathy@att.net 

BIG VALLEY MORTGAGE  

3000 Lava Ridge Court, #220 
Roseville, CA 95661 

Janelle Willis  530-777-5574 
janell.willis@apmortgage.com 

CINDY’S FABRIC BOUTIQUE 

2036 Cartagena Drive 
Yuba City, CA 95993 

Cynthia Tarwater  530-218-6286 
cfbfabric@sbcglobal.net 

cindysfabricboutique.etsy.com 

mailto:Info@sew-n-piece.com
http://www.friendsaroundtheblock.com
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    Officers and Chairpersons for 2017-2018 

President: 

                   Janell Willis 777-8244  

1st Vice-President     

                   Colleen Pelfrey 713-0274 

2nd Vice-President 

                   Eileen Milligan 480-244-2490 

Secretary             Gloria Adams 673-4342 

673-1997 Treasurer            Diana Craddock 

Chairpersons 

2018 Quilt Show DeRay Jensen 923-2604 

2018 Opportunity        

Quilt  

Billie Lindgren 692-9052 

Block of the Month Millie Berryhill 743-2759 

Challenge 2018 Chris West 635-1352 

Christmas Party VQG Board  

Community Service Wanda Horn 

Carolyn McCray 

Diane Leighton 

743-6805 

743-3205 

673-7044 

Facilities 

Fair Staffing 

Carleen Hagen 

Diane Leighton 

674-9026 

673-7044 

Fair Liason/Setup Cooky Amarel 673-6653 

Hospitality  Angie Horne 

Melanie Vieria 

743-1286 

743-3913 
Membership Karen Peters 

Joetta Danielson 

673-0795 

632-8632 

NCQC/QGNQ  Sharon Easter 671-7566 

Newsletter Kim Buzolich 790-7180 

Property Pat May 674-2930 

Publicity, Guild Diana Tatro 674-3864 

Sunshine Linda Matsumoto 701-2887 

310 Club-Totally Me Angela Riley 916-214-5433   

Webmaster Camille Jauregui 751-7340 

Purpose: 

To contribute to the knowledge of quilting, to promote the ap-

preciation of fine quilts, to encourage quilt making and collect-

ing and to contribute to the growth and knowledge of quilt 

techniques, textiles, patterns, history and quilt makers through 

educational meetings and fellowship. 

Meetings: 

Meetings are held the last Wednesday of each month at 7:00 

p.m. at the Cal-Trans Building  at 703 B St. in Marysville.  There 

is no meeting in November and the members-only Christmas 

party is in December. Doors open at 6:00 p.m.  Copy ready 

submissions to the newsletter are due the by the 17th day of 

the month by 5:00 p.m. to the Newsletter person.  Please 

direct any questions or comments to the Yuba-Sutter Valley 

Quilt Guild, P. O. Box 1463, Yuba City, CA 95992.  Web site:  

www.valleyquiltguild.com 

Membership: 

Membership is open to anyone interested in quilts and quilting 

regardless of skill level.  You are urged to join and learn with us.  

Dues are $20.00 payable annually.  Membership is from July 1 

through June 30.  Membership entitles you to a newsletter, to 

an annual membership roster (which is confidential).  Affiliate 

membership fee is $24.00 with a business listing each month.  

Affiliate members   receive 10% discount 

for paying a year of ads paid in advance.   

Submit to: 

 

Valley Quilt Guild  
 P. O. Box 1463 
Yuba City, CA 95992 

Advertising Rates Per 

Month 

Members/Affiliate 

Members 

Non-Member 

Business Listing Free N/A 

Business Card Ad $5 $10 

Quarter Page $10 $20 

Half Page $15 $30 

Full Page $20 $40 

VQG Info 

Advertising Rates 

 

20 months 


